

Pat Quinn, Governor

Michelle R.B. Saddler, Secretary

100 South Grand Avenue, East • Springfield, Illinois 62762 100 West Randolph, Suite 6-400 • Chicago, Illinois 60601

RECEIVED

OCT 1 7 2013

HEALTH FACILITIES & SERVICES REVIEW BOARD

October 17, 2013

Ms. Courtney Avery Illinois Health Facilities and Services Review Board 525 W. Jefferson Street, 2nd Floor Springfield, IL 62761

Dear Ms. Avery,

I am writing in regards to the Illinois Department of Human Services' (DHS) application before the Illinois Health Facilities and Services Review Board (HFSRB) for a permit to discontinue services and close the Warren G. Murray Developmental Center (Application #13-058). Due to pending litigation, DHS will be rescheduling the closure date. For this reason, we request that the HFSRB remove consideration of this application from its November 5th meeting agenda.

Once the Department has set a new planned closure date it will notify the Board through an official request for modification of its application. Please let me know if you have any questions regarding this request.

Sincerely,

Brian Dunn General Counsel

Illinois Department of Human Services